First Unitarian Universalist Society of Marietta

Green Sanctuary Committee Meeting 

12:30 p.m., Sunday, February 18, 2024
In person RE/Office Building - Parlor, with Zoom option available

In attendance: in person- Adeline and Mike Bailey, George Banziger,Vic Elam, Dawn Hewitt, Chris and Kelcey Jacobs, Mark Krivchenia, and newcomers Greg Foster and Charquequa Frye; on Zoom - Lace Lynch, Ginnie McNeil, and Cindy Taylor..
Co-chair Dawn Hewitt called the meeting to order at 12:44 p.m.

With newcomers in attendance, Dawn asked that all introduce themselves.

Minutes of the January meeting were approved as submitted. 

Ecological Restoration projects - Mark Krivchenia  
Mark announced several upcoming events:

· Native Plant Propagation Course, April 13 at Broughton Nature Preserve

· Native Plant Sales in late May and early June in Marietta, Parkersburg and Athens. The Marietta sale will be held Saturday, June 1, at the Marietta Farmers Market. Plants will be supplied by Native Roots and Rural Action

GSC will co-sponsor the Native Plant Sales and participate with a table at some of the events.

Mark’s restoration work continues during winter months with such things as seed processing and brush burning, but regular scheduling of workdays is difficult. All who are interested in working on projects are invited to contact Mark to be added to his email list to know when work is happening (mark.krivchenia@gmail.com)
Earth Day plans

- Marietta’s Earth Day celebration will be held Saturday, April 20, from 10am -1pm at Armory Square. Vic Elam is representing GSC on the planning committee and has requested table space for GSC, Mid-Ohio Valley Climate Action, and Citizens’ Climate Lobby. A table for voter registration may also be requested. It was suggested that having a theme for our table would make planning easier. At the January meeting, George suggested focusing on “what one little person can do”; and Cindy Taylor suggested adding art activities that demonstrate sustainability. Following the meeting, Mark suggested using Project Drawdown as a resource.

- Worship and Music committee has suggested that GSC plan FUUSM’s April 14th worship service. George suggested using the theme “what one person can do” and have multiple speakers describing what they do to protect the environment, with Rebecca Phillips as worship leader.
FaCT Ohio updates - Ginnie McNeil
Ginnie has been in contact with brine education partners considering youth education participants, probably college-age. She is also looking at mid-Ohio Valley Climate Action's Climate Ambassador program, which at this time is geared to high school level students in Washington (OH) and Wood (WV) Counties. Ginnie's idea is to develop a program for "faithful youth"  in Washington County and Marietta, perhaps partnering with MOVCA. It was suggested that she look at other churches where there might be a contingent of "green" kids that could work with FUUSM to develop a wider green youth program. Newcomer Charquequa Frye suggested contacting county 4-H programs; Adeline Bailey mentioned the Girl Scout troop that meets at FUUSM; Cindy Taylor added that Angie Iafrate, former co-ordinator of MOVCA's program, is now working with  Interfaith Power and Light-West Virginia, another resource for youth program development.
Updates: ReImagine Appalachia, CCL, OCEC/SAI, Devola pollinator project, Save Ohio Parks, Injection Wells - George Banziger (report at end)

Highlights from George’s report: 
George attended ReImagine Appalachia’s recent program on “flood policy network.” Survey results in this study showed that people in flood zones need easier access to federal funds when they are victims of flood events. National Climate Assessment provides information on the costs of the federal government response to these events (many of which are attributable to more intense storms due to climate change) relative to the costs of prevention by investing in addressing climate change.
CCL OH 6 District 6 Rep. Bill Johnson’s resignation from the House has hampered lobbying efforts; therefore, the Ohio 6 chapter has been lobbying Sen. Brown, especially on climate legislation.
SAI/OCEC projects Organization of Clean Energy and Climate continues to work with community groups on projects using  their heat capture technology: their greenhouse, a proposed aquatic center, and a fish hatchery.
Devola pollinator corridor George continues to promote a project to plant land disrupted by recent sewer line work in Devola with native pollinator seeds. At his own expense, he has purchased seeds that he will share on a first come, first served basis to others interested in the project.
Save Ohio Parks. Although oil & gas companies are planning their movement into public lands in Ohio, Save Ohio Parks is still active in mobilizing against bids made by these companies to the Ohio Department of Natural Resources. The group is pursuing  from the Ohio Secretary of State 501 ( c )  (3)  status for educational and organizational purposes and 501 ( c ) (4) for lobbying purposes. 
Injection Wells No update on the legal case that Bob Lane and colleague are pursuing. George was contacted by Wenda Sheard, Democratic candidate for state representative in our district. George suggested that she might be able to garner support across the political spectrum in Washington County to actively oppose injection wells. (Likely Republican opponent, Kevin Ritter, seems unwilling to press disposal companies and ODNR on this issue.) 
In response to George's reports: Dawn announced that Natalia Rudiak from ReImagine Appalachia will be speaking on local government and community involvement at a Sunday service in March. Ginnie suggested that George contact Allen McGrew from the Quaker environmental group, who is knowledgeable on earthquakes connected with injection wells. Ginnie also announces that FaCT Ohio has secured journalist and author Justin Noble for a program in May in Cleveland.

MOVCA update - Adeline Bailey, Cindy Taylor
· On February 22, MOVCA will host a virtual screening of Atomic Hope - Inside the Pro-Nuclear Movement at 7 p.m., over Zoom, followed by open discussion, also on Zoom.

· MOVCA  partnered with West Virginia Rivers at the 10th anniversary of the Charleston drinking water crisis, where a local artist directed participants in painting a mural depicting a vision of clean water and wetlands. The mural will travel around several WV counties. It will be in Parkersburg at the Art Center, with a free admission opening reception on March 9 co-sponsored by WV Rivers and MOVCA.

· Related to clean water and rivers, on March 4, the WV Department of Environmental Protection will hold a meeting open to citizen input on Chemours' permit applications for additional dispersing of materials into the Ohio River.

· MOVCA hopes to partner with Green Sanctuary to screen Common Ground a new film available in April from IPL. More details when available.

· MOVCA appreciates the support of many GSC members. Jonathan Brier was recently elected Vice President of the Board of Directors. Rebecca Phillips, George Banziger, and Vic Elam are among the writers for Mid-Ohio Valley Climate Corner appearing in the News & Sentinel.

Solar Charging Bench Update - Dawn and Adeline met in January to discuss updating the signage. Adeline reported that Mike has prepared a new backing board, and several new signs to replace the damaged ones are being created. The goal is to have the new signage in place by March 1. Additional participants are requested for future updates!

Other News

New Zoom link - FUUSM’s new Zoom account now supports a new link for GSC’s meetings. GSC used the new link for the February meeting.
Lace Lynch suggested that we need to contact the candidates in the upcoming election about their environmental views.
The meeting was adjourned at 1:52pm
Respectfully submitted,

Adeline Bailey, scribe

Next GSC meeting: Sunday, March 17, 2024, 12:30 p.m. in the FUUSM RE/Office building and on Zoom. Watch for the new Zoom link!
--- Addenda ---
Reports from George Banziger  to Green Sanctuary Committee
ReImagine Appalachia – Upcoming events sponsored by ReImagine Appalachia:


-Information session on planning grants – February 29, 11-1 (I sent this to the Washington County Commissioners)


-March 5, noon-1 p.m.– Sustainable manufacturing


I attended a session on “flood policy network” on February 13. A study was reported that documented the major flood events from 2016-2022 in KY, OH, and WV. Survey results in this study showed that people in these flood zones see as most important to their response to flood events how to make federal funds easier to access and easier to understand when they are victims of flood events. The National Climate Assessment provides good information on the costs of the federal government responding to all these events (many of which are attributable to more intense storms due to climate change) relative to the costs of prevention by investing in addressing climate change.  
Citizens Climate Lobby  (I serve as the group leader for the Marietta chapter)– We are focusing on lobbying our U.S. Senators at least until June 2024 when a general election will take place to name a successor to Congressman Bill Johnson,  in OH 06 District; Johnson accepted the presidency at Youngstown State U. in January, 2024. We will be discussing our greater collaboration with the Mahoning Valley Chapter (Youngstown area, also in OH 06). We shall also discuss pending climate legislation in the U.S. Senate.
Organization of Clean Energy & Climate (I serve on the advisory group of the OCEC non-profit)- I just submitted (on February 14) an application for a grant of $7,582 to the Marietta Community Foundation. This grant, if awarded, will support acquisition of agricultural supplies for the (already built) 5,000 sq ft greenhouse for the purpose of growing vegetables; it will also support acquisition of curricular materials for CTE (career/technical education) students in Washington County in the areas of computer skills, heat-exchange technology, and agricultural skills. 


The heat-exchange technology is also being considered in connection with the planning for a major aquatic center in the area. This technology would be utilized to heat the water and buildings for the proposed aquatic center. The location of the aquatic center has not yet been determined; Dr. Tao, Executive Director of OCEC, is pressing for the OCEC site (just off Route 7 between Marietta & Belpre) to be the location. I also serve on the advisory group which is developing the plan for this aquatic center. 


Dr. Tao is working on grant proposals for additional applications of the heat-exchange technology in the region and for support of renewable energy to power the data centers used to generate heat at the OCEC site. He is seeking these grants from the U.S. Department of Energy.
Devola Pollinator Project – I have acquired and placed in my own native plant garden 12 native plants from Native Roots, Inc  I am in communication with Gary Conley of Rural Action in Athens, who is arranging a sufficient quantity of native plant seeds to distribute to others in Devola who are interested in establishing a pollinator corridor and converting a portion of their yards, which have been disturbed by the insertion of new sewer device, to native plants. Once obtaining those seeds from Rural Action at my own cost, I’ll distribute them on a first-come-first served basis to those committed to planting these seeds. 
Save Ohio Parks – Although oil & gas companies are planning their movement into public lands in Ohio, Save Ohio Parks is still active in mobilizing against bids made by these companies to the Ohio Department of Natural Resources. The group is pursuing  from the Ohio Secretary of State 501 ( c )  (3)  status for educational and organizational purposes and 501 ( c ) (4) for lobbying purposes. I have helped them in the former effort. I was asked to serve on their steering committee but declined.
Injection Wells – There is no update at this date on the legal case that Bob Lane and his oil & gas producer colleague are pursuing. I was contacted by Wanda Sheard who is the Democratic candidate for state representative in our district. I advised her that once she embarks on her campaign for the general election, she might be able to garner support across the political spectrum in Washington County to actively oppose injection wells. Her likely (depending on the result of the primary election next month) Republican opponent is Kevin Ritter, who seems unwilling to press disposal companies and ODNR on this issue. 
